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May 13, 2020

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
DMNo. 106, s. 2020

IMPLEMENTATION OF PROJECT TULAY (TULONG AT ALALAY) AS
FLAGSHIP PROJECT OF DEPED QUEZON AMID COVID-19 PANDEMIC

TO:  Assistant Schools Division Superintendents, SGOD Chief, CID Chief, Public Schools District
Supervisors, Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads, SPG/ SSG Advisers, and
All Others Concerned

1. Pursuant to Republic Act 11469, otherwise known as “Bayanihan to Heal as One Act’, this Office
launches the DepEd Quezon flagship project entitted Project TULAY which means “TUlong at
AlaLAY” for our frontliners. The project aims to raise funds through donations from
DepEd Quezon employees and other sponsors; provide financial assistance or Personal
Protective Equipment (PPE) to frontliners; and strengthen partnership with government and
non- government organizations, private individuals, and other stakeholders during this time of
public health emergency.

2. For a number of times, DepEd Quezon has proven strong partnerships with stakeholders through
Brigada Eskwela and Adopt-a-School Program. It is about time for us to become channels of
blessings amid the pandemic. All DepEd Quezon employees and other education stakeholders
are highly encouraged to support this project and be a part of our fight against COVID- 19 and
help uplift the morale of our COVID-19 heroes.

3. To those who wish to send their donations, they may deposit it using the Land Bank of the
Philippines- Lucena Branch account with the following details: Account Name: Gilbert C. Alva
Account Number: Savings Account - 0216 3182 00. Cash donations may be hand in to Shiela
Javen at the Division Office.

DEPED - QUEZON
DEPEDQUEZON-TM-SDS5-04-009-002 ICT UNIT

Email address: quezon@deped.qov.ph UFr DED
Comments: Txt HELEN - 09178902327 (Smart/Sun/TalknTxt) 2327 (Globe and TM)
Date/Time: AY 13, 2020

This form is a property of SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE - QUEZON PROVINCE. Therefors, unauthorized use is stri ibi ot :
o Gy Setoos i S T RO eestistoll 4:33 P.M.
Ref. No.: DM 106, s. 2020




Trunkline # (042) 784-0366, (042) 784-0164, (042) 784-0391, (042) 784-0321
www.depeadquezon.com.ph
“Creating Possibilities, Inspiring Innovations”

\ %‘ DepEd — DIVISION OF QUEZON
._h Sitio Fori, Brgy. Talipan, Pagbilac, Quezon

4. Since DepEd Quezon advocates TEA Governance, list of benefactors with the exact amount of
donation as well as the the proper accounting of the generated fund shall be posted on our social
media account https://www.facebook.com/groups/depedquezon/ for transparency.

5. Proceeds of the fund will be utilized in the acquisition of additional personal protective equipment
(PPE) for the beneficiary frontliners in coordination with the Integrated Provincial Health Office of
Quezon.

6. Forinquiries, contact Zaldy O. Bueno, Youth Formation Coordinator, at 0998-958-2760.

7. Its main objective is to gather monetary support from DepEd employees and other stakeholders
to help the beneficiary frontliners in their plight to save COVID- 19 patients, to keep the
community safe, and to help eradicate the virus.

8. |Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

CATHERINEP. TALAVERA, CES
Schools Division Superintende
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